## On the Wings of Prayer

"Because thou hast been my help, therefore in the Shadow of thy wings will I rejoice:"

Psalm 63:7

## November/December 2018

- \*J.D. and Vanessa Young (Honduras) congratulations on becoming our newest IBFI missionaries! They have started deputation. Please keep them in your prayers! They have four children and are eager to get to Honduras where God has called them.
- \*Scott and Darla Griffin (Homeless No More) have an answer to their prayers! They will now be able to meet at Loving Avenue Baptist Church in Fort Worth. Recently, they had five new converts that now have a home in heaven.
- \*Danny and Michelle Jones (Rio Grande Valley/Mexico) report one of the Bethesda Baptist Institute graduates is Arnulfo Olivo. He graduated in 1989. He and his wife faithfully serve in Panama. Their church runs over 200 in Sunday School. They have fifteen graduates from the institute in Panama. Bro. Arnulfo was saved at fourteen during an evangelist meeting that Bro. Danny was preaching.
- \*Ron and Kathy Valerio (Dominican Republic) report a group of thirty from Heritage Baptist Church in Haslet, Texas came and worked and ministered. They had a high attendance of two hundred during their Sunday Service. They worked on buildings and shared the gospel through the medical clinic, children's outreach, and sporting events. The Valerio's report three recent coverts.
- \*Harold and Lena Priday (Honduras) report forty in attendance at the mission work for Children's Day. The Priday's are pleased that the mission work is growing and souls are being saved.
- \*True and Diana Hawkins (Brazil) report finishing this semester of classes at the Bible Institute with one graduating. The interior churches (remote in the jungle) continue to grow and produce much fruit! The pastor's prayer breakfast was well attended with thirteen pastors present. The youth rally had a good turn out of 120 youth present. Please continue to pray for the Hawkins. The areas they minister in are violent at times.
- \*Larry and Regina McKinney (N. A. Indians) report three adults coming to Christ and three men rededicating their life for the Lord's service since their last prayer letter. The McKinney's request prayers for the economy in their area. The McKinney's have a goal to knock every door on the reservation. Please pray with them to have a bountiful harvest!

- \*Darrain and Mari Coker (Mexico) report two women and one boy recently following the Lord in believers baptism. The Coker's report a group from Worth Baptist Church came and helped conduct the Vacation Bible School. The Gospel was taught and souls were saved!
- \*Leslie and Alba Priday (Honduras) report a crowd of 120 children present for Children's Day services, as well as, over 40 adults present. The following Sunday, three boys received Christ! The Priday's report a good turn-out for the annual Men's Conference.
- \*Bill and Sharon Smith (Brazil) have been missionaries in Brazil for 47 years! The Lord has blessed their efforts and commitment to His service with souls saved, churches started, and pastor's trained for the ministry.
- \*Mark and Tricia Haynes (Navajo Nation) report the Ganado Baptist Bible College is in its seventh year. In August, the church had a revival meeting. Several surrender to full-time service. Two boys and one man surrender to preaching the gospel!
- \*Leon and Becky Wambsganss (Accent Radio-Retired) Bro. Leon continues to be in a wheelchair with Becky being his primary caregiver. They celebrated their 56th anniversary this year! Please continue to pray for the Wambsganss and their health needs!
- \*Ted and Karin Johnson (Medical Leave) please keep Karin in your prayers. She will have a CAT scan to detect if any cancer is in her neck area. The Johnson's have been married 44 years on their anniversary December 6th.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!